EWSHOT PARISH COUNCIL  

THE MINUTES OF A MEETING OF EWSHOT PARISH COUNCIL

HELD ON MONDAY 11 April 2011 AT 7.30 PM AT EWSHOT VILLAGE HALL
Present: Cllr Sisk (Chair), Cllr Bredin, Cllr Richey, Cllr Vincent , Cllr Vodden, 
In Attendance: Garry Shelford (Clerk), Cllr Jenny Radley, 2 members of the public
11/59   Apologies: Cllr Chris Simmonds, Mrs Angela Johnston, Mr Phillip Donald
11/60  Approval of the Previous Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting on 14th March were approved as a true record of the proceedings and signed by the Chairman accordingly. 

11/61  Matters Arising from the Minutes
Minute 11/50 - The Clerk circulated a 3rd edition of the proposed survey and asked Members to study and be prepared to discuss and progress at the meeting on 16 May.
Minute 11/52 – The Clerk reported that a new notice board was in place in the bus shelter and all notice boards were now sign written.

Minute 11/54 – The Clerk reported that all approved purchases had been made at a total expenditure of £429.08 as against £483 forecast.

11/62 Announcements from Chairman, Clerk & Members’ Questions
The Clerk reported the following matters: 
1) The first tranche of precept money (£9,000) had been received but that the Q4 finance report had not been prepared as the relevant bank statement had only arrived at the weekend.
2) Solicitors were still making slow progress in registering the change in title of Ewshot Recreation Ground as they were still awaiting documents from Hart DC Joint Legal Services.
3) Mrs Angela Johnston, when sending her apologies, had sent a message of congratulations on the work that the Parish Council was doing and asked that her message be minuted.
11/63 District Council Report
There was no report.
11/64  Declarations of Interest.
There were none
11/65 Public Participation
There were no requests.
Agenda Items
11/66  Review of Current Planning Applications (see appendix 1)

1. Ref. No: 11/00288/HOU 12 Kestrel Close Ewshot Farnham Surrey GU10 5TW 

Erection of a detached triple garage with storage loft above, extension to driveway, and conversion of existing integral garage into habitable accommodation (amendment to 10/01884/HOU)  

Decision: No Objection  Proposed by Cllr Vincent, Seconded by Cllr Richey agreed unanimously.
2. Ref No. 11/00645/REM Coombe Wood Church Lane Ewshot GU10 5BD Application for approval of reserved matters in respect of detailed design, appearance and floor plans for the proposed house and garage with soft and hard landscaping details within the scale and siting already agreed. Access details pursuant to new access already approved.

Decision: No Objection provided that S106 contributions are made in full in relation to leisure and education (£15,693 for education appears to be omitted from draft agreement  for 10/02264/OUT). In addition we request TPO re-enforced in relation to existing and new planting of trees.

Lastly we note that an S106 contribution has not been requested from Highways due to the apparent lack of an identified scheme? As a new parish we have recently set up a traffic and highways committee which have identified a need for future traffic calming measures within the village – we would therefore request that Highways reconsider their comments accordingly.

The Council  also agreed to request an NHTS contribution – as we are a new Parish and have no existing identified scheme. Cllr Vincent would take action on this.


Proposed by Cllr Vincent, Seconded by Cllr Vodden and agreed unanimously.
 11/67 Response to consultation on Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Reports
It was agreed that Cllr Vincent would study the reports and suggest a suitable response. 
11/68  Proposal to outsource payroll management.
The Clerk had circulated a summary of the service offered by Douglas Tonks Ltd. He suggested that the Council should outsource this work on the grounds of his own unfamiliarity with current PAYE custom and practice and on the grounds of privacy.  A three year agreement plus our membership of HALC would result in a discounted cost of £13.50 + VAT per pay period (calendar month) including all set up costs, completion of annual returns to HMRC etc.
Decision: To authorise the Clerk to complete an agreement with Douglas Tonks Ltd (DTL) for 3 years, for a direct debit mandate to be signed by two councillors and the Clerk in accordance with the Council’s existing bank mandate and the Clerk and Chairman to be nominated as contacts for DTL.  Proposed by Cllr Sisk and agreed unanimously.
11/69 To consider offer of hedge cutting by Poulsom

It was agreed to retain Poulsom’s services in view of the reasonable increase on 2010 (4.75%) and the fact that we were offered a competitive rate despite the relatively small amount of work involved due to the contractor carrying out work for the Parish at the same time as other customers in the area. Decision: To continue the existing agreement with Poulsom for seasonal hedge cutting at £33.00 per hour (normally 5 hours) for 2011.Proposed by Cllr Sisk agreed unanimously.
11/70  Feedback from Annual Assembly on 28th March
The meeting felt that the first Annual Assembly had been a success and this was supported by comments from the public 29 of whom signed in as attending. Refreshments were organised by Cllr Bredin and the council is grateful to him and his family for managing this aspect. It was felt that the various presentations were well received.  
During the period of public discussion, concern was expressed over a number of traffic management issues. Suggestions were made that the centre of the village should be subject to a 20 mph speed limit, that traffic issuing from the village at the Church Lane/A287 junction should be restricted to turning left only and that Naishes Lane should be closed to through traffic as part of the QEB development. The Chairman responded that these issues would be receiving the attention of the newly established Traffic Sub- Committee who would report to the full Council in due course.
The following points were noted for future assemblies:

· 7.00 pm start with hall booked for 6.30 pm to set up.

· An outside speaker should be invited to future meetings to provide additional interest and variety.
· Provision of refreshments and informal ‘mingling’ time considered an important ingredient.

11/71 To Review Progress on Play Area
The Chairman thanked Cllr Vodden for all his work to progress the Council’s application for s106 funds for the play area improvements. It would appear that the application was now being progressed by HDC.  In view of the delays that had been caused by problems associated with the transfer of title to the recreation ground from Crondall PC to Ewshot, the Council decided to progress  the installation of the planned mini roundabouts to minimize further delay in reopening the play area. The Council agreed that there were sufficient funds in reserve to cover this purchase regardless of the final outcome of the s106 application.
Decision: To authorise the purchase of 3 mini roundabouts from Kompan installed with safety matting for a total sum of £4,992.00 plus VAT. Proposed by Cllr Sisk, Seconded by Cllr Vodden and agreed unanimously
11/72  Update on the setting up of a Traffic Sub-Committee

The new Committee is to consist of Cllrs Richey (Chair),Bredin and Vodden with District Cllr Simmons a co-opted member. The inaugural meeting took place on 11th April. The minutes of the meeting are contained in Appendix 2. The next meeting is scheduled for 13th June and it was agreed that a representative of Hampshire Highways should be invited to attend.  
11/73  Payments
The following payments were authorised and cheques signed:

052
B.G.O.Shelford
- Allowance & Expenses


£185.75

053
Hampshire ALC
- Annual Fees




£228.00

054
Hampshire ALC
- Conference Fee



  £48.00

055
Notice Board Company – bus shelter notice board


£202.80

056
G. Bredin – Materials for grounds alterations & maintenance
£161.74

TOTAL PAYMENTS £826.29

11/74  Correspondence 
A correspondence list was circulated (see appendix 3).  The Chairman undertook to respond to the Local Bus Services Consultation
11/75  Any Other Business
1) The need for an additional  grit bin at the upper end of School Lane was discussed and noted to be reverted to if further bins were offered by HCC.
2) The meeting welcomed the suggestion that the Parish should fly a flag supporting Armed Forces Day on 25th June.  The Clerk would investigate and report.

3) Cllr Richey reported that he had attended a meeting of Church Crookham PC discussing the QEB development but had nothing to report of interest to EPC

4) Cllr Vincent proposed to attend the meeting on Village Agents

5) The suggestion that the PC should have an information stall at the Village Fete in July was discussed
11/76 Date of next meeting
Monday 16th May 2011 – 7.30 PM – Ewshot Village Hall 
The Meeting closed at 9.22 pm.

Signed........................................................ Date....................................... 
PLEASE NOTE

APPENDICES REFERRED TO IN THESE MINUTES ARE NOT PUBLISHED HERE BUT HARD COPIES (OR ELECTRONIC COPIES) ARE AVAILABLE FREE OF CHARGE ON APPLICATION TO THE CLERK AT clerk@ewshotpc.com OR 01252 850054.
Page 3 of 4

